
3 weeks of Term 2 to go….

Sacraments
Congratulations to our students who celebrated their 
Sacraments of First Eucharist and Confirmation at Mass on 
Saturday night! What a great celebration! Congratulations 
to Sam, Jiana, Ollie, Tanesha and Zander!

St Peter’s Feast Day Mass & Learning Expo
On Friday the 23rd of June (the last day of term) we 
will be celebrating St Peter’s Feast Day with a special 
whole school Mass at St Kilian’s Church at 9.45am. We 
then invite all families back to school for a lovely morning 
tea followed by our Leaning Expo - where ALL students 
showcase their Term 2 learning. What a brilliant way to 
end the term! School will finish on this day at 2.15pm.

Planning Days and Report Writing
Over the next couple of weeks the teachers will be 
finalising reports for each student. These will go out 
during the last week of term. Next week the teachers in 
each unit will also have their Planning Days in preparation 
for Term 3. 

Big Questions…
This week’s Big Question is: How can we be a good friend 
online? Last week and this week we have focused on our 
online behaviour. If you have any concerns about your 
child’s behaviour or what they are experiencing online 
please chat with us and we can put you in touch with the 
right support. We will include a fact sheet on Discord for 
those wanting further information about this particular 
app.

Thursday Morning cuppa catch-up
It’s been great having people come along to our Thursday 
morning cuppa catch-up. If you’re yet to meet our new 
Koori Education worker Madi, come along this Thursday 
morning for a chat. 

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Mumumburra Allazae
Duan Jaxson L
Mur Murra Tjandamarra
Balam-balam Kasey
Barrangal Isaiah
Yulawil Nick
Wirrap Grace
Guwak Zoe
Banya Jason
Ngana-nganity Kaylan
Literacy Nathaniel & Claire
Numeracy Makiah, Rylee & Tori
Enviro 3/4 Wirrap

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD

AWARDS
Term 2 Week 6  

Co-Principal Award
Last week’s CoPrincipal 
award went to Sophia 
for always showing the 
School Values - especially 
Care for Self and Care for 
Others. Sophia is a very 
happy, friendly student 
who makes our school a 
happy place for others! 
Thanks Sophia.

A moment in Prayer
Dear God,
Please bless all the students who celebrated their 
Sacraments this weekend. May you bless them and 
guide them always.
Amen

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

Prep 2024
Our enrolments for 2024 are open! If you have a child 
you would like to attend St Peter’s for Prep in 2024 
please contact the office as soon as possible. If you 
have any friends or family looking to enrol a child for 
2024 please have them get in touch we’d love to hear 
from them. 



You can find this calendar on the home page of our website
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Tuesday - 3/4 Yulawil
Wednesday - Balam balam

 Thursday - 5/6 Banya

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

Catholic 
IDENTITY

Holy Trinity Sunday

Something to Think About
Do I sometimes feel that God is judging me and 

finding me wanting? Yet he sent his Son to 
save us, not to condemn us. The whole message 
of Jesus, expressed in his words and embodied, 
directly or indirectly, is He loves us and there 

is nothing that can take that love away. God is 
not here to judge, He is to love us as long as we 
believe in Him. If we believe, then we are saved!

The Story
‘For God so loved the world that he gave his 
only Son God gave his son’. We believe that 

God intervened in human history and gave his 
only son to show that his attitude to us is that 
of a loving parent. God loves the world, loves 

each one of us, loves me.

The Scriptures ~ John 3:16-18
‘For God so loved the world that he gave his only 
Son, so that everyone who believes in him may 

not perish but may have eternal life. ‘Indeed, God 
did not send the Son into the world to condemn 
the world, but in order that the world might be 

saved through him. Those who believe in him are 
not condemned; but those who do not believe 
are condemned already, because they have not 

believed in the name of the only Son of God.

Don’t forget to drop 
off your Bread Bags

to the office or 
Djak-tjarra.



Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra

The Big Question 
This week we are discussing how to be a good friend online. As we know being a good friend 
online is the same as being a good friend offline, but some people forget that our words, and 
actions, hurt even if it is through a screen.

If you are worried that your child is being bullied online
Stay calm and open — don’t panic 
Talk to them without being judgemental or angry. Let them know they 
can come to you with anything, without fear of being punished.
Act to protect your child if necessary 
Report the bullying to the school or Police, or to the app itself. Do not 
respond to the bully or be a bully yourself. Report the online harm. 
Many social media services, games, apps and websites have a simple 
process to report content posted by other people. 
Try to resist immediately taking away their device
Most children don’t report bullying online because they worry they will 
lose their devices.
Collect evidence
Don’t delete the posts or abusive material straight away. Instead, start by taking screenshots and 
collecting evidence including dates and times. However, if the material involves sexualised images, 
be aware that possessing or sharing images of people under 18 may be a crime, even if you have 
just taken a screenshot for evidence purposes.
Prevent further contact 
Do not retaliate or respond to bullying messages. If your child has already responded, encourage 
them not to respond further. Help your child to use in-app functions to ignore, mute or block the 
other person. 
Seek support from us
Talk to their teacher or a member of the Wellbeing Team. 
Encourage positive connections and coping strategies
These things will also remind your child that they are loved and lovable.
Stay aware
Check in with your child from time-to-time about how they are feeling.
If you notice any changes that concern you, seek help. 
Source: https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/issues-and-advice/
cyberbullying



at St. Peter’s
Music 

Last Friday our school choir took part in 
the Bendigo Competitions Society 97th 
Annual Eisteddfod School Choir Competition 
at Ulumbarra Theatre. They performed 3 
songs including our school song “Living 
life to the full” and came away with “Silver 
Standard” award. Well done everyone and 
Mrs. Heinrich. What a great experience. 

www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide
Learn about the latest games, apps and social 
media, including how to protect your information 
and report harmful content. (This guide is for 
information purposes only and inclusion does not 
imply eSafety endorses a service or platform.)

A series of four short video chapters is 
designed for children aged 5 to 8 years old. 
Each chapter features a Mighty Hero and their 
online safety superpower.
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/resources/
mighty-heroes


